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All information contained in this communication is accurate at the time of distribution however works and dates are subject to change 

due to circumstances outside of Sunshine Coast Council’s control. 

Caloundra Headland Coastal Pathway - Boardwalk  

May and June Update 

May and June construction activity plus information about RSL Memorial Plaques 
and Caloundra AHS Centaur Memorial Service on 14 May 2024  

Temporary road closure remaining in place until July 2024 

The Esplanade - section between Albert Street and Margaret Street 

Detours in place. Pedestrian and traffic control in place. Construction crew and 
machinery on site and roadway.  

 

Construction overview 

Despite the poor weather of the past few 
months, construction is progressing well on the 
new 160 metre long section of Caloundra 
Headland Coastal Pathway Boardwalk which is 
expected to be complete by late July 2024 
(weather and site conditions permitting). This 
section forms part of a total 73 kilometre long 
coastal pathway route from Bells Creek in the 
south to Coolum in the north.  

For safety reasons during construction 
temporary changes to traffic conditions are 
required. This also allows the construction team 
to work more efficiently and reduce the 
construction duration, thereby minimising 
inconvenience to residents and visitors. 

Construction activity  
May and June activity will see the installation of 
timber and stainless-steel balustrading along the 
boardwalk, electrical works including low-level 
pathway lighting, landscaping and the 
reinstatement of the RSL Memorial plaques.  

Intermittent medium level construction noise can 
continue to be expected during the day.        

Large machinery will be in place onsite and 
working from the roadway.  

Caloundra AHS Centaur Memorial Service       
14 May 2024 - new location  

As coordinated by the Caloundra RSL, the 
memorial service usually held in Centaur Park 
Kings Beach will be relocated this year to take 
place at the RSL Memorial Gardens, 19 West 
Terrace, Caloundra. This will ensure the service 
is not interrupted by any construction activity. 
Signs are in place to advise of the new service 
location.  

RSL Memorial plaques  

Council, in coordination with the Caloundra RSL, 
has recorded, cleaned and safely stored all the  
memorial plaques that were originally located in 
the now removed section of concrete pathway.  

The plaques will be reinstated within the new 
pathway and boardwalk balustrade, in the same 
order as previous. We thank the RSL for 
assisting Council with this important part of our 
community’s history. 
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Temporary changes to traffic 
conditions – part Esplanade road 
closure continuing until July 2024   

Ongoing until July 2024 day and night. Section 
of the Esplanade between Albert and Margaret 
Streets 

We thank our community for your continued 
cooperation and understanding with the 
temporary road closure, detours and 
construction. 

Boat ramp access 

Access to the boat ramp will remain available for 
most of the construction period.  

To find out more about the project 

You can find further information about the overall 
Coastal Pathway Project including the extensive 
previous community engagement on Council’s 
website at www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au 

You can find further information about this 
section of the Caloundra Headland Coastal 
Pathway, including all construction updates and 
details of each construction stage, by scanning 
the QR Code.  

The QR Code links directly to the project’s 
webpage. 

 
Figure 1: Scan the QR Code above to link to the Caloundra 
Headland Coastal Pathway Boardwalk webpage 

Register for project updates  

In keeping with Council’s environmental 
sustainability commitment, construction updates 
will be available on the project’s webpage, and 
sent by email only to those people who register 
to receive them.  

Please send your email details to the project 
team at: 
CaloundraHeadlandCoastalPathway@sunshine 
coast.qld.gov.au 

Contact the project team  

To contact the project team at any time please 
email us at 

CaloundraHeadlandCoastalPathway@sunshine 
coast.qld.gov.au 

Or contact Council’s customer contact team 
(please quote Caloundra Headland Coastal 
Pathway – Boardwalk project)  

 

 

 


